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Draft Minutes of the Board of Library Trustees – May 7, 2013 – 7:12PM

Brookline, NH

Present:     Helen Ballou 


Ed Cook         
 

John Lindgren
(at 7:22)
                  Louise Price                                 Steve Russo                      
Myra Emmons, Director 
PUBLIC SESSION:

Old Business:
Minutes:
Upon motion by Helen, seconded by Louise, it was moved to accept the amended minutes of the Board of Library Trustees’ meeting of April 3, 2013.  Motion passed unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report: 
- John said that most budget lines are in good shape.  As of tonight’s report, with a third of the year over, the Library has expended 35.2% of the annual budget.
- Ed shared a questionnaire that he received from Rena relative to the Town’s audit. He will send Rena a copy of the answers the Trustees decided upon.
- Ed said that we should be careful in our spending this year in order to try to help the Town pay for the Library’s elevator repairs.
Director's Report:
- Myra submitted the Director’s Report (see attached).
  Building Maintenance:
    - The elevator should be repaired by the end of the month.
    - After the elevator is repaired, Myra will work on having the carpets cleaned.
   Computers and Equipment:

    -  One of the office computers needs to be replaced.  Ed has done some research on buying a good
    computer and come to the conclusion that we can buy one that meets our needs for much less than 

    what Sequoya had recommended.  He will talk with Tad to find out how computer equipment purchases

    should be handled now that Russ is no longer doing the purchasing.
New Business:
Credit Card:
Myra requested that the Board consider a Library credit card instead of continuing the present practice of having the staff purchase Library needed items on their own credit cards and then getting reimbursed.  After discussion, Myra was asked to check with TD Bank to see what would be involved in the Library’s obtaining a credit, debit, or preloaded credit card from them.

Children’s Librarian Vacancy:

Myra introduced a proposal to combine the positions of Children’s Librarian and Assistant Director. The Board began discussion on the proposal and decided to continue discussion on the subject at the next meeting.

Myra also mentioned that she had two candidates for the Children’s position (as it is presently constituted) and will be interviewing them soon.

Open House:

Myra suggested a fun, interactive atmosphere for the Open House, with varied activities for children and informative presentations for the adults.  More planning will take place at our June meeting for this September event.
Booksale:
The Friends’ booksale was very successful, with over $ 1,700 raised.

Long Range Planning and The Policy Manual were briefly discussed; they will be on the agenda for the June meeting.
Helen made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:10; Ed seconded.  Voted unanimously.

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday June 4th at 7PM.
Submitted, 


Steve Russo
